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What Matters to you? 

What we are doing 
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ASB General - Results from my views survey 
conducted by local team, Via neighbourhood 
link and ward meetings. 

Drug taking - Results from my views survey 
conducted by local team, Via neighbourhood 
link and ward meetings. 

Weapons possession and serious violence - 
Police identified 

In the last two months, officers have uncovered two properties on St James Road utilized for cannabis cultivation. Your 
local officers have diligently attended these locations to conduct searches for suspects, confiscate evidence, and 
restore the properties to a suitable condition for handover to the landlords. Concurrently, ongoing investigations are 
underway to ascertain the identities of those involved, facilitating their subsequent arrest and interview processes. 

We extend our gratitude to the community for their continued support in providing essential information to your local 
law enforcement team. Your cooperation is invaluable in helping us apprehend offenders and uphold justice. 
Without your input, it becomes challenging for us to effectively monitor and enforce law and order in your 
neighborhoods. Your vigilance and willingness to share information play a crucial role in keeping our streets safe.

We are currently dealing with a range of ASB investigations on St James Rd, St James Terrace, and Abingdon Road. 
Patrols are in place and efforts are ongoing to minimise issues for residents. A Closure Order is still in place on Cedar 
Road and the landlord has been to court to seek a Possession Order which has brought more peace to the street. 
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Holy month of Ramadan

In April, as Ramadan concluded and Eid celebrations took place on April 10th, local residents came together to enjoy the 
festivities. After a challenging start with a stabbing on Sawley Street, we were in the right place at the right time and 
continued a strong presence in the area. Fortunately, the celebrations proceeded smoothly, with minimal requirements for 
intervention from the local police team on Evington Road and surrounding areas. Traffic flow was improved, and we tried 
hard to educate as well as enforce. We've received positive feedback from residents, mosques, and businesses, noting an 
evident increase in police presence and support from parking wardens throughout the local community. I am informed that 
Traffic Enforcement issued 225 tickets along Evington Road alone, aside from the side streets (but the majority of this was 
earlier in the month) with priorities being unsafe parking.

As your dedicated local beat team, we extend our gratitude to everyone who participated in the celebrations while remaining 
considerate of their neighbours. While we acknowledge the success of the month, we recognise that there's always room for 
improvement. Therefore, a debrief meeting was held with local Councillors and LCC partners to reflect on what worked well 
and identify areas for enhancement in preparation for next year's celebrations. If you wish to contact us with ideas or 
thoughts you have, then please do so.

Ward Meeting

Additionally, we invite you to join us at the Stoneygate 
Ward meeting on April 30th at 18:30, hosted at St. Philips 
Church. PS Chris Brown will be there to provide a police 
update. This will be an opportunity for you to engage with 
us, discuss the recent policing operation, and provide 
input on general beat matters. Your participation and 
feedback are invaluable as we strive to ensure the safety 
and well-being of our local community. We are continuing 
to disrupt serious violence and weapons on the beginning 
of April on suspicious of Affray following a fight near Cedar 
Park. Bail conditions are in place.

School Engagement : PCSO Akhtar had a 
fantastic time visiting Happy little hearts preschool at 
the Nasihah Centre.PCSO Akhtar showed the 
children his police car, discussed his day-to-day duties, 
and let the kids activate the blue lights and sirens. It 
was an exciting day learning about the people who 
help keep our community safe. The children even got 
to try on a police uniform and asked some insightful 
questions! 

Community engagements 

May Beat Surgeries 

• PCSO 6125 Songira Skipworth Street 16/5 10am-11am
• PCSO 6861 Trantom Italian Coffee Shop St Stephens Road 20/5

10am-11am
• PCSO 6072 Akhtar Upper Tichborne Street 21/05 12am-1pm
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